
 

Cowichan Watershed Board, 3961 Riverside Road, Duncan BC, V9L6N1 (250)701-0143 

 
 

September 05, 2015 

 
The Honourable Steve Thompson 

Minister of Forests, Lands and Natural Resource Operations 
P.O. Box 9049 
Stn Prov Govt 

Victoria, BC V8W9E2 
 

Dear Minister Thompson: 
 

The Cowichan Watershed Board supports the application by Catalyst Pulp and Paper 
for a temporary licence to divert water from Cowichan Lake into Cowichan River by 

means of submersible pumps. The approval of this licence in a timely manner by 
your Ministry is crucial to maintaining the flow of the Cowichan River during this 
year’s extremely low Lake inflows.   

 
Providing action is taken in a timely manner, we will be able to avoid a catastrophe 

of near zero flow in the Cowichan River which threatens not only the operation of 
the Catalyst mill but also important fresh water and anadromous fisheries values as 
the spawning season is fast approaching. 

 
As you are aware from our previous correspondence and meetings with you, the 

Watershed Board is comprised of representatives of the following organizations: 
Canada Department of Fisheries and Oceans, Cowichan Tribes and the Cowichan 

Valley Regional District. Additionally there are prominent citizens with health, 
environmental and groundwater concerns on the Board and the BC Ministry of 
Environment is frequently in attendance. 

 
Thank you for your continuing support and attention to this critical matter. 

 
Sincerely, 
 

Jon Lefebure 
 

Co-Chair, Cowichan Watershed Board 
 
 
Cc Chief William Seymour, Cowichan Tribes, Duncan, BC. 
Larry Barr, Director, Resource Management, Ministry of Forests Lands and Natural Resource Operations, 
Nanaimo, BC 
 




